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Dandara Development Flooding/Drainage Issues 

There have been on-going problems with flooding of the grassed area, known locally as the "Culter 
by-pass" this area has been reported as becoming increasingly wet, with water forming pools and 
water entering rear gardens on Burnieboozle Crescent that back onto the grassed area. 
 
A local resident contacted Scottish Water and two employees came on-site to inspect the drains, this 
was after heavy rain, they said there was a big flow when they lifted the drain between the bus stop 
on Countesswells Avenue and the Dandara sales pod. This is the flow from the SUDs pond, they 
then opened a manhole cover half way down the grassed area and said the flow there was much 
reduced and they think there must be a blockage causing the water to back up towards the top near 
the outlet from the SUDS pond. If this drain is blocking up and leaking into the surrounding ground 
would explain the water-logged condition of the ground along the length of the grassed area. 
 
Councillor Martin Greig has arranged a meeting with the flood prevention/drainage team at the City 
Council and he has raised this with them and asked if they can investigate the state of the drains as a 
matter of urgency.  
 
Scottish Water also confirmed the state of the foul sewer was needing to be cleared out, they 
reported this to their divisional office to investigate. The Scottish Water drawings are out of date as 
they do not have the work Dandara did to extend the sewer up into the housing development. It 
would be good to get confirmation that the sewer pipe installed is done to a satisfactory standard. 
Remember that Dandara have recently been forced to dig up 90 road gullies as they were not 
installed properly. Scottish Water returned and inspected the sewer and cleared the sewer manhole 
which was choked, the manhole was located on the grass at the side of the property No.53 
Bunieboozle Crescent. They stated the sewer is not causing the groundwater problems and 
suggested we contact the Council to deal with the surface water issue, see report below. 
They said that the surface water drain is blocked further up, as the outflow from the retention (SUDS) 
pond was a big flow but the drain half way down the grassed area had a far smaller flow which would 
be caused by the water backing up due to a blockage and leaking out into the surrounding area 
causing the grassed area to become completely water logged. 
 
This needs to be investigated by the Council as these drains handle very large volumes of water 
being discharged from the SUDS pond. 
 
On another issue the other Dandara SUDS pond down from the large houses on Hazledene Road 
does not drain anywhere, there was an outlet that goes into the burn that feeds the Walker Dam but 
that was blocked/plugged to stop muddy/cloudy water entering the burn, we should ask Dandara 
what is happening with this smaller SUDS pond as it looks like it hasn't been completed properly. 
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